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DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 

Safe and Drug-Free Schools and 
Communities Advisory Committee 

AGENCY: Office of Safe And Drug-Free 
Schools. 
ACTION: Notice of open teleconference 
meeting. 

SUMMARY: This notice sets forth the 
schedule and proposed agenda of an 
upcoming open meeting of The Safe and 
Drug-Free Schools and Communities 
Advisory Committee. The notice also 
describes the functions of the 
Committee. Notice of this meeting is 
required by section 10(a)(2) of the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act and is 
intended to notify the public of their 
opportunity to attend. This notice is 
appearing in the Federal Register less 
than 15 days before the meeting due to 
difficulties in scheduling within the 
Agency. 

Date: Monday, December 18, 2006. 
Time: 2 p.m. EST. 
Address: The Committee will meet by 

telephone conference call. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Catherine Davis, Executive Director, The 
Safe and Drug-Free Schools and 
Communities Advisory Committee, 
Room 1E110B, 400 Maryland Avenue, 
SW., Washington, DC, telephone: (202) 
205–4169, e-mail: OSDFSC@ed.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Committee was established to provide 
advice to the Secretary on Federal, State 
and local programs designed to create 
safe and drug-free schools, and on 
issues related to crisis planning. The 
agenda for the December 18th meeting 
will include discussion to prepare for a 
January 16–17, 2007 meeting to be 
conducted by the Advisory Committee, 
including developing an agenda and 
identifying possible participants. 

There will not be an opportunity for 
public comment during the December 
18th meeting. However the public may 
listen to the conference call by calling 
800–473–8796, Teleconference 
Chairperson: Deborah Price. Individuals 
who need accommodations for a 
disability in order to listen to the 
meeting may access a TYY line by 
calling 800–473–8796, Teleconference 
Chairperson: Deborah Price. 

Request for Written Comments: We 
invite the public to submit written 
comments relevant to the focus of the 
Advisory Committee. We would like to 
receive written comments from 
members of the public no later than 
April 30, 2007. 
ADDRESSES: Submit all comments to the 
Advisory Committee using one of the 
following methods: 1. Internet. We 

encourage the public to submit 
comments through the Internet to the 
following address: OSDFSC@ed.gov 2. 
Mail. The public may also submit 
comments via mail to Catherine Davis, 
Office of Safe and Drug Free Schools, 
U.S. Department of Education, 400 
Maryland Avenue, SW., Room 1E110B, 
Washington, DC 20202. Due to delays in 
mail delivery caused by heightened 
security, please allow adequate time for 
the mail to be received. 

Records are kept of all Committee 
proceedings and are available for public 
inspection at the staff office for the 
Committee from the hours of 9 a.m. to 
5 p.m. 

Ray Simon, 
Deputy Secretary, U.S. Department of 
Education. 
[FR Doc. 06–9551 Filed 12–5–06; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4000–01–M 

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 

Privacy Act of 1974; System of 
Records—Even Start Classroom 
Literacy Interventions and Outcomes 
Study 

AGENCY: Institute of Education Sciences, 
Department of Education. 
ACTION: Notice of new and deleted 
systems of records. 

SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
Privacy Act of 1974, as amended 
(Privacy Act), the Department of 
Education (Department) publishes this 
notice of a new system of records 
entitled ‘‘Even Start Classroom Literacy 
Interventions and Outcomes (CLIO) 
Study (18–13–09)’’ and deletes the 
system of records entitled ‘‘Even Start 
Performance Information Reporting 
System and Experimental Design 
Study,’’ (18–02–01), 64 FR 30110–30112 
(June 4, 1999) because the Study has 
been completed. 

The new system of records will 
contain information about adults and 
children in the William F. Goodling 
Even Start Family Literacy Programs 
(Even Start) (Title I, Part B, Subpart 3, 
Elementary and Secondary Education 
Act of 1965 (ESEA)) who participate in 
the CLIO study, on project staff from the 
Even Start grantees participating in the 
CLIO study, and on the kindergarten 
and first grade teachers of CLIO 
children. That information includes 
names, addresses, demographic 
information such as race/ethnicity, age, 
educational background and Even Start 
CLIO participating adults’ and project 
staff and teacher responses to interview 
questions, and the results of literacy 

assessments of Even Start CLIO 
participating adults and children. 
DATES: The Department seeks comment 
on the new system of records described 
in this notice, in accordance with the 
requirements of the Privacy Act. We 
must receive your comments on the 
proposed routine uses for the system of 
records included in this notice on or 
before January 5, 2007. 

The Department filed a report 
describing the new system of records 
covered by this notice with the Chair of 
the Senate Committee on Homeland 
Security and Governmental Affairs, the 
Chair of the House Committee on 
Government Reform, and the 
Administrator of the Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) on December 1, 2006. This 
system of records will become effective 
at the later date of—(1) the expiration of 
the 40-day period for OMB review on 
January 10, 2007 or (2) January 5, 2007, 
unless the system of records needs to be 
changed as a result of public comment 
or OMB review. 
ADDRESSES: Address all comments about 
the proposed routine uses to Dr. Ricky 
Takai, Associate Commissioner, 
Evaluation Division, National Center for 
Education Evaluation and Regional 
Assistance, Institute of Education 
Sciences, U.S. Department of Education, 
555 New Jersey Avenue, NW., Room 
502D, Washington, DC 20208. 
Telephone: (202) 208–7083. If you 
prefer to send comments through the 
Internet, use the following address: 
comments@ed.gov. 

You must include the term ‘‘Even 
Start CLIO’’ in the subject line of the 
electronic message. 

During and after the comment period, 
you may inspect all comments about 
this notice in room 502D, 555 New 
Jersey Avenue, NW., Washington, DC, 
between the hours of 8 a.m. and 4:30 
p.m., Eastern time, Monday through 
Friday of each week except Federal 
holidays. 

Assistance to Individuals With 
Disabilities in Reviewing the 
Rulemaking Record 

On request, we supply an appropriate 
aid, such as a reader or print magnifier, 
to an individual with a disability who 
needs assistance to review the 
comments or other documents in the 
public rulemaking record for this notice. 
If you want to schedule an appointment 
for this type of aid, please contact the 
person listed under FOR FURTHER 
INFORMATION CONTACT. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Dr. 
Ricky Takai. Telephone: (202) 208– 

VerDate Aug<31>2005 16:03 Dec 05, 2006 Jkt 211001 PO 00000 Frm 00012 Fmt 4703 Sfmt 4703 E:\FR\FM\06DEN1.SGM 06DEN1P
W

A
LK

E
R

 o
n 

P
R

O
D

P
C

60
 w

ith
 N

O
T

IC
E

S


		Superintendent of Documents
	2010-07-18T04:59:43-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




